
TOWN AND VILLAGE OF EDEN PARK COMMISSION MEETING 

October 21, 2024 

Meeting was called to order by Cory St Mary. 

A motion was made by Owen Gellings and seconded by Brenda Gosein to approve the minutes from October 16, 

2023, annual meeting. Motion Carried. 

A motion was by Shea Stahl and seconded by Carol Murphy to approve the Treasurers report. Motion Carried. 

A motion was made by Henry Guell and seconded by Carol Murphy to keep the amount of Contribution for both 

communities at $10,000.00. Motion carried. 

A motion was made by Dick Guell and seconded by Henry Guell to approve the donation from Daniel’s 

Landscaping. Dan Stuckenberg would like to donate to the park by putting in a retaining wall adjacent to the 

basketball court construction. Also, by planting some trees and some landscaping around the park. 

A motion was made by Henry Guell and seconded by Brenda Gosein to approve Sharon Stommel to fundraising for 

the gazebo. She would like to put it by the start of the trail by the community enter. She received a quote from 

Drexel lumber for $5000.00 not including the concrete needed. There is $6155.00 currently in the gazebo fund. 

Kevin mentioned he would like to see a low maintenance gazebo. He is afraid a wood gazebo will rot away if not 

maintained properly.  

A motion was made by Henry Guell and seconded by Lee Fowler to approve of spending no more than $20,000.00 

on adding a parking lot by the trail at the community park. Colin Salter and Kevin Goebel is in the process of getting 

more information to see if that is doable.  

A motion was made by Henry Guell and seconded by Benda Gosein to adjourn the meeting. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kari Schlefke 

Secretary/Treasurer 


